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Sr. Susan (Oliver) Fitzpatrick R.I.P. 
 

It was with great sadness that we at Lucan Newsletter, learnt of the passing of the last of our founders, 

Sr. Susan Fitzpatrick, better known locally as Sr. Oliver, formerly of Presentation Convent, Lucan. 
 

Forty-nine years ago this Sunday, Sr. 

Susan (Oliver), along with Fr. Con 

O’Herlihy, Larry McCarthy (Principal 

Lucan BNS), and Tommy Higgins, 

published the first Lucan Newsletter. It 

was always intended as a ‘community’, 

rather than a ‘parish’ newsletter, and to 

this day follows that ethos.  
 

Sr. Susan looked after the typing and 

printing end of things, and along with a 

few young typists and printers, spent 

many a late Thursday night putting the 

copy to bed. Modern electric typewriters, 

and an A.B.Dick Printer were the order of  

the day, the ink from the latter putting 

paid to many a garment. 
 

On Saturday mornings she oversaw a 

team of children put the pages together, 

and have the copies ready for sale at Mass on Sunday.  
 

A primary school teacher, she had charge of 4
th
 Class in St. Mary’s, and kept a photographic record of 

the girls from each year; this she passed on to Lucan Newsletter some years back.  
 

Before St. Joseph’s College was on the scene, a Secondary Tops School was in place for the girls, and 

here she thought Bookkeeping and Commerce – known these days as Business Studies – and Typing.  
 

Like all the other Presentation Sisters of that era, she would leave Lucan for new pastures, but 

returned occasionally for special events, one of the last being the reunion of the first Leaving 

Certificate Class in Finnstown, in recent years. She spent her final years in Shalom Nursing Home in 

Kilcock.   
 

Sr Susan passed away on February 19
th 

and following Requiem Mass in Kilcock on Monday last, was 

buried in Camross, Co. Laois. To her sisters Lilly and Phil, and extended family, and to the 

Presentation Community, we offer our sincere sympathy. 

 

Ar dheis Dé go raibh a hanam dílis.  

 

 

LUCAN
N E W S L E T T E R

Sr Oliver as she was known then with the Printers in 1970 – 

Martin Nolan and Tom McGrath, and in front Robert 

McCabe and Gerard Martin. 

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/


Lucan Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community 

Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 

6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to 

Friday 10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

closed for lunch 1 pm to 2 pm. For your 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in the 

morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, as 

we close promptly.   
 
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 0761 

07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm Monday to 

Friday. 
 

 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline  

are both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone and 

referral line 1890 350250. Please note that FLAC 

provides Free Legal Advice and not Free Legal 

Aid.  

 

Lead in drinking water 
A new grant scheme has been set up to help 

households with the cost of replacing lead pipes 

and fittings. The grant is means-tested and can 

cover up to 80% of the costs of replacing lead 

pipes. The maximum grant payable is €4,000. 
  

Household income up to €50,000, 80% grant 

available up to maximum of €4,000 
 

Household income from €50,001 – €75,000, 50% 

grant available up to maximum of €2,500. 
  

Household income in excess of €75,000, no grant 

is payable. 
  

Find out more from the Department of the 

Environment. 

 

  

Know your rights: Training Support Grants 
Question: 

I’m getting Jobseeker’s Allowance and am really 

interested in working with food. I found a café near 

me that is willing to offer me a job. They have 

asked me to do a food safety (HACCP) course first 

but I can’t afford the course fee. Is there any help 

with this? 
  

Answer (February 2016) 

You should talk to your Department of Social 

Protection (DSP) case officer about a Training 

Support Grant. This scheme can give you quick 

access to short-term training that will help you take 

up a work opportunity. 
  

Your DSP case officer can approve a grant under 

this scheme where: 
  

• A training need is identified that is not provided 

by DSP directly or any other State provider and is 

not available quickly or in a suitable location. 
 

• The intervention identified is linked to both the 

activation needs of the jobseeker and labour market 

conditions. 
 

• The intervention is part of the agreed personal 

progression or action plan to enter or re-enter work. 
 

• They are satisfied that you have provided 

reasonable evidence or grounds of need (for 

example, in the form of a job offer or of a potential 

job offer) or an identified skill gap or a requirement 

to maintain or achieve accreditation (for example, 

safe pass, driving licences, HACCP, security 

industry permits). 
 

You can get funding of up to €500 a year under the 

scheme. (However the maximum contribution that 

can be approved and paid for essential driver 

training is €250.) 
  

You need to provide a quotation from the training 

provider. Generally the grant is paid after you have 

finished the programme, done the relevant 

assessments and achieved certification. 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations 
to Stewart and Fiona  

on the birth of  

Scott Anthony Dwyer 
From Pat and Anthony 

Palmerstown  
Afternoon Tea Dance 

Palmerstown Community & Youth Centre 

(beside SuperValu) Upper Kennelsfort Rd. 
 

Time: 3 – 6pm 

 

Sunday February 28
th

  

Live Band “Harmony”  
 

Sunday March 28
th

  

Live Band “Cheating Hearts” 
 

Only €5! 
 

Further information: 01-6166981 



Liffey Sound 96.4fm 
Election Coverage- Liffey Sound 96.4 

FM will have live coverage from the 

Dublin Mid-West Constituency Count 

centre this Saturday 27th of February 

from 12pm. 
 

We will also have a live panel in studio keeping 

you informed throughout the day. 
 

Our extensive interviews with 12 of the 

constituency candidates are now available as 

podcasts on our website www.liffeysoundfm.ie and 

our Facebook page. 
 

In other news, Liffey Sound 96.4 FM are delighted 

to welcome local man, Shane Gallagher, to our 

team. Shane will be looking after Advertising and 

Sponsorship for Liffey Sound FM and our Social 

Media. He already has made a big impact here! 

Check out our re-vamped Facebook and Twitter 

pages!  
 

Shane would love to hear from you for all your 

advertising and sponsorship needs. You can contact 

him at shaneliffeymarketing@gmail.com or by 

phone on 01-6219425. 

Liffey Sound - Your Station, Your Voice 

 

 

Notification - Public Consultation Day 
– Preliminary Flood Risk Management Options for LUCAN 
AND STRAWBERRY BEDS  

RPS, who are conducting the Eastern CFRAM 

Study on behalf of the OPW and with the support 

of South Dublin County Council and Fingal 

County Council, have produced Preliminary Flood 

Risk Management Options for both Lucan, South 

Dublin and the STRAWBERRY BEDS (Fingal): 

The River Liffey from Lucan to Chapelizod, 

including the Strawberry Beds, and the Lower 

reaches of the Griffeen. 
 

To provide an opportunity for all interested persons 

to view and comment on these options, a Public 

Consultation Day will be held at Lucan Library, 

Unit 16, SuperValu Shopping Centre, Newcastle 

Rd, Lucan, Co. Dublin from 1.00pm to 7.00pm on 

Wednesday 2nd March 2016.   
 

Members of the Eastern CFRAM Study project 

team will be available to discuss and explain the 

flood risk management options to all attending on 

the day.  The flood risk management options will 

be on display on the date stated and will also be 

accessible on the Study website 

www.eastcframstudy.ie from that date.   
 

Interested persons may provide observations on the 

options at the public consultation event and/or 

through the Study website. 

Hillcrest/Beaumont/Newcastle Road 
Residents Association  
Meet the Neighbours: Quiz Night with our own 

Brendan Freeman as Quiz Master and Question 

Setter will take place on Wednesday 2 March @ 

8.30pm in Lucan Sarsfields Clubhouse, €5 per 

person. Light refreshments will be served. 

Donation from the proceeds to Pieta House.  

Everyone welcome. Check out our new Facebook 

page for updates on our work.  Comments to 

hralucan@gmail.com.  
 

We're doing a leaflet drop as well. Should be a 

good night, hope to see you there. 

 

 

 
 
 
Lucan ICA 
Tues 1st March 10-12.30 Craft 

Morning. Decoupage, Chicken 

scratching, knitting are some of 

the crafts projects on at the 

moment. If you are interested 

in any of these, why not come 

along to the bungalow in St Mary’s Church 

grounds any Tuesday morning. 
 

Wed. 2nd Business meeting 8pm.  

Ladies if you have not already done so, could you 

please bring you piece of memorabilia for our 50th 

Album. 



Parish Notes 
 

St Mary’s, Lucan     
www.stmarysparishlucan.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Divine Mercy in action during this  
Extraordinary Jubilee Year of Mercy 

Last weekend at the 25
th

 Divine 

Mercy Conference in the RDS, 

Archbishop Diarmuid Martin and the 

Apostolic Nuncio to Ireland, 

Archbishop Charles Brown gave 

inspiring homilies on God’s Mercy. 

There were also talks by Sr Briege McKenna, Sr 

Consilio Fitzgerald, Fr Pat Collins and others. 

People are confused by the media and by popular 

support for changes which are not in accordance 

with God’s laws and Catholic Church teaching. 

Encouragement was given to the spiritual work of 

mercy of encouraging and assisting those who are 

doubtful about their faith. You can hear the 

homilies and talks by accessing the Divine Mercy 

website divinemercyconference.com (then click on 

videos followed by 2016) 

In announcing the Jubilee of Mercy Pope Francis 

said “I am especially thinking of the great apostle 

of mercy Saint Faustina Kowalska. May she, who 

was called to enter the depths of divine mercy, 

intercede for us and obtain for us the grace of 

living and walking always according to the mercy 

of God and with an unwavering trust in his love” 

Saint Faustina was a Polish nun who had visions of 

Jesus in the 1930s. Jesus asked her to give renewed 

emphasis to the world about the mercy of God, to 

introduce the Chaplet of Divine Mercy and to have 

the Image of His Mercy painted and venerated. 

God offers his infinite love and mercy to even the 

greatest sinners but we in turn must be equally 

merciful and forgiving to all who hurt or offend us.  

Faustina was to tell the world of the Feast of Mercy 

when God’s infinite mercy is to be honoured in a 

special way and with the promise to those who 

seek it, of total remission from sins on that day, in 

the same way as if they had just been baptised.   

Pope John Paul II canonised Faustina in year 2000 

as the first saint of this century and established the 

first Sunday after Easter as the Feast of Divine 

Mercy in the Church’s calendar. 

Since 2008 we have had Divine Mercy devotions 

in St Mary’s Church every Tuesday after the 10 

o’clock Mass until 11am. During Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament we read a reflection from St 

Faustina’s Diary and pray the Chaplet of Divine 

Mercy asking God’s mercy for ourselves, our 

families, our parish and the whole world, especially 

sinners who are most in need of God’s mercy. It 

has become a special time of prayer and peace for 

many. Everyone is welcome especially during this 

holy year of Mercy. 

There is also a Holy Hour held each weekday 

Monday to Thursday from 2 to 3pm in the Church 

of the Divine Mercy, Lucan South. It includes 

during Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 

recitation of the Divine Mercy Chaplet and the 3 

o’clock prayer.  

K Carroll,  

St Mary’s Parish Lucan Divine Mercy team. 
 

Ministers of the Word 

The roster for Ministers of the Word 

for March, April and May 2016 is now 

available for collection in the sacristy for those 

Ministers who have not received it by e-mail.   
 

Christian Meditation 

We meet each Tuesday night at 8pm in The 

Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.  

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158. 
 

Bible Study Group 

There will be NO group study for the next 3 weeks 

due to the Lenten Talks. 
 

Bethany Group 

Bethany Group is available to listen to or just be 

there for anyone who is feeling lonely or lost 

following the death of a loved one.  We meet on 

the 2
nd

 Monday of each month from 10.30am-

11.30am, also on the 4
th

 Thursday of each month 

from 8pm - 9pm.  Parish Centre – 6217041.  
 

Holy Communion for the sick and housebound 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 
 

Parish Ministry 

It is an important part of our ministry to support 

people in times of sickness and bereavement.  We 

would greatly appreciate it, if you would let us 

know if someone in your family is ill or admitted 

to hospital.  Phone Parish office – 6217041 

weekdays between 9.30am and 2pm. (except 

Thursday).  

Justice and Peace 

Lenten Talks 
 

Monday 29
th

  February: Christianity and the 

Baptist Faith by Mr Victor Olaoya 

Monday 7
th

 March: Maintaining your Mental 

Health  by Mr Donal Scanlan 

Monday 14
th

  March: The Challenge of 

Climate Change as addressed in the 

Encyclical Laudato Si by Pope Francis. 

We hope to have a good attendance in the 

Parish Centre at 8pm on each of these 

Mondays. 

 

http://www.stmarysparishlucan.ie/


Parish of Divine Mercy,  

Lucan South  
www.lucansouthparish.net 

 

Lent 

A special night of Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament will be held in The Church of Divine 

Mercy, Lucan South, on Friday 4th  March  

from 8pm -11pm. 

There will be some quiet time, the Chaplet of 

Divine Mercy followed by the Rosary. 

Please come and spend some time with the Lord. 

The daily adoration from 2pm – 3pm continues 

throughout Lent 
 

GGoodd,,  tthhee  MMeerrcciiffuull  OOnnee  aanndd  MMee  

An in-depth-weekend for a Year of Mercy: 

The Focolare Movement is hosting a weekend for 

young adults to explore the theme of Mercy.  This 

weekend will be an opportunity to slow down and 

have time to cultivate our union with God, the 

Merciful One.  A key-note talk, workshops, art, 

music, prayer and time to relax will be the 

framework to dig deep into our relationship with 

God and others.  

Are you between 17-35 years old? Then come and 

join us! 

Switch off the automatic pilot of daily life and 

make time for prayer, reflection and nourishing 

relationships in the relaxed atmosphere of the 

beautiful surroundings of the Focolare Centre in 

Prosperous, Co Kildare. 

When? Saturday, 12
th

 March- Sunday, 13
th

 March 

2016 lunchtime 

Where:  Focolare Centre, Prosperous, Co. Kildare. 

Arrival: Friday, 11
th

 March 2016 from 7pm 

onwards.                                                                  

Bring your packed dinner for Friday night and your 

own sheets/ sleeping bag and towels. 

Cost: €45 for full board. 

Book your place until 29
th

 February 2016 at 

focolareyouthireland@gmail.com 

Book early - spaces are limited. 

Looking forward to seeing you!  

 

St. Patrick’s 

Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 

 

Parish Ministry Event - Sat.19
th

 March 

10am: Mass in St Patrick's Church, Esker 

11am: Coffee in the Spa Hotel, Lucan 

11.15am: "The Misery of Job and the Mercy of 

God".  Speaker Dr Jessie Rogers, St Patrick's 

College Maynooth.  Jessie is a researcher in the 

department of Sacred Scripture and her research 

interests include ancient and modern readings of 

the Book of Job. 

I would like to express my 

gratitude to the members of 

Lucan Parish Council for the 

thoughtful presentation they 

made to me at the AGM last 

week.  Their gift was to mark my retirement from 

parish work following many happy years at St 

Mary’s.  I will miss the camaraderie we shared and 

the weekly involvement in parish work but I bring 

with me treasured memories of friendships, 

laughter and achievements shared. 

Ewan O’ Flynn 

 

 

Pilgrimage 
Medjugorje 

9
th

 May 2016 - €595, fully inclusive for 9 nights, 

with Marian Pilgrimages. Departing from Dublin. 

Contact Pat and Phil at 087 2238911 or 086 

067792   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Migraine Association of Ireland  
The Migraine Association of Ireland is running a 

public information event in Tallaght on Saturday 

5th of March 2016, in the Plaza Hotel, Tallaght, 

from 11am to 2pm.  

Everyone is welcome. 

There is no charge for admission and the event is 

open to everyone, sufferer or not. 

 

 

Age Actions Care and 

Repair Programme 
Are you 60+ years of age? Have you 

a small repair job which you would 

like to have done for you? The Care and Repair 

programme (run by Age Action Ireland) uses a 

pool of trustworthy volunteers and handypersons to 

carry out minor repairs for older people. All 

volunteers are vetted and carry official Care and 

Repair identification cards. The service is free; you 

only pay for the materials used. For your bigger 

jobs, we maintain a register of reliable and honest 

tradespersons.. You can arrange to have a job done 

for you by phoning the Age Action Care and 

Repair number which is 01-4756989 

Medjugorje Mass 
Monday 14

th
 March 2016 

St Mary's Church, Lucan 

Mass at 6.30pm 

(With confessions and rosary at 5.50pm) 

All welcome 
 

Fb. Medjugorje Mass Lucan 

medjugorjenewslucan@gmail.com 

http://www.lucansouthparish.net/
mailto:focolareyouthireland@gmail.com
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/


Acknowledgement 

 

MALONE (ARTHUR) 

Died 19th January 2016 
The Malone Family would like to thank everyone 

who sympathised, gave Mass cards and attended 

the Funeral of Arthur (Archie). We would also like 

to thank Fr. John and Mary Barr, neighbours, 

friends and relatives for all their help and Mrs. 

Ennis who provided the food after the Funeral. We 

would also like to thank the staff in the ICU Unit of 

Beaumount Hospital who helped us through a very 

difficult time. Archie will be sadly missed by his 

brothers and sisters, brother-in-law, sisters-in-law, 

nephews and nieces, relatives and friends, 

neighbours and of course, his canine friend Maud.  

We will love and miss you forever Archie.  

May you rest in peace. 

 

Anniversaries 

 

DINGLEY (CELINE) 

2nd Anniversary – 24th February 
Anniversary of a dear sister. 

Another month, another year 

Another smile, another tear 

Another winter, a summer too 

But there’ll never be another you. 

Sadly missed, your sister Annette 

 

DOBBS (MARY) 

3rd Anniversary – 22nd February 
Those we love don’t go away 

They walk beside us every day 

Unseen, unheard but always near 

Still loved, still missed and very dear. 

From your loving family 

 

DUFF (TOM)  

3rd Anniversary 
Weeks turn into months 

Months turn into years 

Sometimes when it's quiet 

Our thoughts turn into tears 

Although you left, you had to go 

We are never far apart 

We hold you dearly in our thoughts 

We hold you dearly in our hearts 

We will keep you there always 

As we go on our way 

We'll tell you how we missed you 

When we meet again someday 

Loved dearly and remembered always Agnes, 

Peter, Maria, Andrew and all the Duff family 

 

 

BEHAN (BRIDGET – CISS) 

4th Anniversary – 1st March 
Late of Dodsboro Cottages. 

If memories bring us closer Mam 

We are never far apart 

For you are always with us 

In our thoughts and in our hearts. 

Loved and missed so much by Ann, Mary, Frank 

Junior, grandchildren and great grandchildren 

xxxx 

 

CARROLL (RAY) 

1st Anniversary – 2nd March 
In loving memory of Ray. A much missed and 

loved Husband and Dad. 

What would we give to hold your hand 

And see your smiling face 

You are the best thing that’s ever been ours 

And we will carry you always in our hearts x 

Rest in peace. 

Lots of love Bea, Adam and Emma 

 

WALSH (MARY)  

2nd Anniversary - 8th March 
Late of Roselawn. 

Remembered with love and affection by Sean, 

family, and friends. 

Mary’s 2
nd

 Anniversary Mass will be celebrated on 

Sunday 6
th

 March at 9.45am in St. Marys 

Church, Lucan. 

 

 

 

http://am.in/


Lucan Senior Citizens 
Rota for March: 

Wed 2
nd

: Prim Dempsey, Less Keogh, Catherine 

Balfe, Eileen O’Callaghan. 
 

Wed 9
th

: Agnes Kavanagh, Freda Comerford, Ann 

Byrne, Angela Carr. 
 

Wed 16
th

:  Easter Party – Club closing for Easter. 

Pat Dwyer, Helen Hickey, Rosaleen Flavin, 

Pauline Condron. 
 

Tues 1
st
 March: Committee Meeting 10.30.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Active Retirement Assoc. 
Just a reminder! Payment is now due for our Club 

Dinner on April 1
st
. 

Venue: Lucan Golf Club. Cost €25. 
 

Winter / Spring Break – As we did not have 

enough members interested in Youghal, the venue 

is definitely Whites Hotel in Wexford. WE have 

been to Whites Hotel before and it is very near the 

train station (walking distance), and shops etc. 

The deposit of €50 must be paid by next Thursday 

3
rd

 March. 

 

Whist Results Feb. 23
rd

: 1
st
 Billy Doyle, 2

nd
 

Marguerite Cunningham, 3
rd

 Theresa McDonald. 

 

 

Lucan Dramatic Society 
Our spring production of The 

Shadow of a Gunman is well into 

rehearsal. Set during the Irish War of 

Independence it centres on the 

mistaken identity of Donal Davoren, a poet, who 

has come to room with Seamus Shields in a Dublin 

tenement slum. Many residents mistake Donal for a 

gunman on the run. 
 

This O’Casey masterpiece is kept aloft by the 

colourful parade of tenement dwellers who think he 

is an I.R.A. hero. A clever play with sparkling 

dialogue, it is a powerful piece of theatre captured 

in the wonderful writing of O’Casey. 
 

The final one act theatre dinner production will 

take place in early April. More details as they come 

available. 
 

Find us on facebook. 

Contact: Sheila 087-2547725; Bernie 086-

64015794. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Lucan St. Patrick’s 
Day Parade 

Contacts: 

Mary Meehan, Ph: 6281917 

/ 085-7374645.  

Email: marymeehan64@gmail.com 

Barbara Cummins, Ph: 5210715 / 086-2861692 

Email: barbaracummins50@hotmail.com 

Peter Brady, Ph: 6241230 / 087-6345244. 

 

Lucan Lions Club Golf Classic 
 

TEA DANCE 
 

Special  Invitation 

to our 

Senior Citizen Friends of Lucan 
 

Our Annual TEA DANCE date  

for 2016 is Wed 23
rd

 March.  

 

The venue is as always the elegant 

ballroom of The Lucan Spa Hotel. 
 

The starting time for the occasion is 

5.30pm and as ever we have the music 

courtesy of Tim and Declan otherwise 

known as óCheating Heartsô. 
 

Finger food will be supplied! 
 

Admission is free. 

 

Eilene – 086 1009371 

 
 

Fun Run 
Adamstown Community College 

is holding a 

5k/10k Charity Fun Run 
on 6th March 2016. 

 

The race will begin at 11am from the 

grounds of the Community College and the 

course will be run through Adamstown and 

Lucan.  
 

Online on www.popupraces.ie or 

on link through 

www.adamstowncc.ieor 

registration forms available from 

the College reception. Late 

registration from 9:30am on the 

morning of the race. 

 

 

mailto:marymeehan64@gmail.com
mailto:Barbaracummins50@yahoo.co.uk


Exciting weekend this with 

the General Election counts 

going on all over the country! 

By this time next week, we’ll 

know our future Dáil 

representatives. 
 

We look forward to the 

coverage on Liffey Sound 

96.4fm, remembering their excellent coverage 

nearly five years back!  

Good luck to all at our local radio station! 
 

The Moon and Jupiter – Tuesday night last saw a 

spectacular full moon with Jupiter, the largest 

planet in the solar system, just to the left of it. We 

didn’t even need a telescope to find it! 
 

The weather of the past week has been just 

brilliant, cold but beautiful bright spring-like days! 

 

Not so back in January 1933 when Una Farrell, 

Maura Cormack, and  Pauline Cormack were 

spotted enjoying a heavy snowfall on Esker Hill. 
 

On the Dubs front, the Hurlers saw off Galway on 

Saturday night last, with Lucan men, Johnny 

McCaffrey and Chris Crummy involved, while the 

Footballers take on Monaghan this Saturday, with 

Emmet Ó Conghaile flying the flag for Lucan! 

Dublin Senior Camogie saw off Offaly last 

weekend, and face Galway this coming Sunday – 

Lucan girls, Emma Flanagan, Ali Twomey, and 

Orla Beagan are making their mark there! 
 

Nearly forgot – blame it on the old age thing – 

Lucan Newsletter celebrates its 49
th

 Birthday this 

Sunday, 28
th

 February. It was on the last Sunday of 

February in 1967 that the first issue of Lucan 

Newsletter appeared. Sadly, the last of our 

founding members, Sr. Susan (Oliver), passed 

away last week. May she rest in peace.  
 

Friends gone far too early! We were also 

saddened by the passing of Marie Callaghan 

during the week. Marie regularly sent us bits and 

pieces – told us once that she was Sugar and Spices 

Mammy!!! 

Paddy Byrne of Hillcrest left us on Thursday 

morning – we got to know Paddy when he was 

P.R.O. for Lucan Harriers – those were the days 

when everything was written out in longhand and 

delivered by hand to Lucan Newsletter. He never 

missed a deadline. 

May both Marie and Paddy rest in peace, and we 

extend our sincere condolences to their families. 

 

 

Leap Year 
Most go through life quite happily without ever 

giving a thought to Leap years or even Leap days 

unless, of course, if your birthday is on Leap Day, 

the 29
th

 February. Being born on Leap Day is quite 

rare, you have about 1 in 1461 chance of being 

born on Leap Day, about 2 million people 

worldwide share this 29
th

 February Leap Day 

birthday.  

So when do people with Leap Day birthdays 

celebrate? The general answer is ‘Feb 28
th

’/ March 

1
st
, or whatever they want really, and that seems 

only fair, as everyone deserves a birthday at least 

once every year. 

The formula for calculating which years do and 

don’t have Leap days is more complicated than 

you may realise. So one in every four years is a 

Leap Year. That’s true, mostly. Not completely I 

feel some doubts and caveats coming on. Leap 

days are added every four years unless the year is 

perfectly divisible by 100, in which case there is no 

Leap Day. Unless the year is perfectly divisible by 

400, in which case the previous rule is mollified 

and there is a Leap Day.  

So the years 2000 had a Feb 29
th

 because it was 

perfectly divisible by 400, while the year 2100 

won’t have because it’s only perfectly divisible by 

100. By the way, most of us will never see a Leap 

Day skipped, the last time it happened was in 

February 1900.  

February 29
th

 is the only day when women are 

traditionally expected to propose to men, and if the 

man turns you down he’s supposed to give you 

cash, or other gifts.  
Happy Birthday on Tuesday if you’re a Leap Day 

Baby.                                                      V.F.  
 



The Manorial Court Rolls of Lucan 
Year 1443 

 

In this article it is hoped that you will be able to 

take a brief but informative glimpse of what daily 

life was like for ordinary people in Lucan 570 

years ago. We take our view of these times long 

passed through the prism of the record of the 

manorial court, that is, the court operated in this 

district by the lord of the manor. Court proceedings 

were recorded in Latin, the legal/official language 

of the educated classes. They were eventually 

translated into English and are held in the National 

Archives in London. For the purpose of this article 

we will look at the rolls of the manorial court 

Lucan for Tuesday 2
nd

 May 1443. (randomly 

selected as an average day).   

 

What is so special about these court rolls? 

Well simply enough, they exist, and that is what 

makes them so special. In Ireland we have had a 

long series of disasters which have destroyed our 

medieval records. Some of these disasters were 

quite spectacular and probably familiar to us, such 

as the burning of the Custom House in 1921 and 

the shelling of the archives in the Four Courts in 

1922, while some were rather more mundane, like 

the “rot and poor condition of manuscripts” 

described in 1430 when “the books and records 

were greatly damaged by rain and storms because 

of the poor condition of the rooms in Dublin Castle 

where they were stored” or the “dust and moisture” 

that John Lodge, Deputy Keeper of Records 

complained of in 1758 in the Rolls Office when he 

stated that “the whole building is so shook by 

tempests that the clerks have quitted their desks 

through fear, and locked up the office”. The upshot 

of all this is that we have very little legal 

documentation for later Medieval Ireland and only 

two manorial court rolls from the whole colony 

(Ireland) exist, one set from Maynooth and the rolls 

from Lucan.  

 

These legal records are really vital for 

understanding the later Middle Ages because they 

were deeply litigious time, scholars have recently 

compared high and late 

Medieval  Ireland /England 

to the modern United States 

in terms of its level of 

litigiousness and the 

frequency with which 

people used courts of many 

different kinds to resolve 

disputes. Manorial courts are particularly valuable 

because they are amongst the lowest, most 

inexpensive courts and non-elites could afford 

them. So it is the rarity of these Lucan records that  

 

makes them so valuable for understanding this key 

aspect of life in Ireland and which ensures that they 

are a milestone of a sort in the history of Dublin. 

Manorial courts and other small claims courts  

were present all across the county with many such 

in Dublin and the kinds of dispute we are going to 

look at in Lucan were replicated at manors 

throughout the country.  
 

Manorial courts were presided over by the lord of 

the manor or his representative. This particular 

court session in Lucan on 2
nd

 May 1443 the report 

of which we are going to look at, was presided over 

by John Martyne, who was the seneschal of James 

Butler, Earl of Ormond, who claimed Lucan, a 

Fitzgerald / Kildare Manor, by virtue of his 

marriage to the Earl of Kildare’s daughter. The 

manorial court was predicated on the idea that 

justice was due to the tenants from their lord, that 

he had a responsibility to protect them and arbitrate 

in their disputes, as well as the right to protect his 

own interests in the manor of Lucan. Although the 

court was overseen by Ormond’s representative in 

this case, manorial courts typically had a jury of 

men (always men, of course) from the manor, so 

we can assume they were locals and probably knew 

most of the litigants, and may even have  had an 

interest in the outcome of the case. 

 

Manorial courts were a great money maker, there 

were fines for offences, and plaintiffs were also 

fined if they lost their case, and this money also 

went to the court - so plaintiffs and defendants 

often ended up paying something to the court.  

This income was used to pay court officials and the 

remainder went to the lord. The total amount made 

from fines on any given day was recorded at the 

end of the day and it ranged from 22d to 8s and 7d, 

which was not too bad for a days work 570 years 

ago! To put it in context, at the same time rent of 

the upper floors of the Thosel – Prime Dublin real 

estate, in a civic building in the centre of town, was 

only 3 shillings a year. So legal jurisdictions were 

valued and jealously guarded and the lords tried to 

stop their tenants from going elsewhere, to colonial 

or ecclesiastical courts. 

As mentioned, the courts were not just valuable in 

terms of fees and income, they were also a vehicle 

for enforcing the lords rights, and one right that the 

lord of Lucan protected in these surviving court 

session records was his ownership of the woods. 

Timber was a very valuable resource for building 

and fuel and on Tuesday 2
nd

 May 1443, 9 men and 

women were fined for 

cutting wood in the Lords 

property without 

permission.  

 

Cont’d next page. 

 

 



Precise Record  
Johanna Godeknave fined 1d as she cut down the 

lords wood without licence 

Agnes wife of Simon Ryce fined 1d for same 

offence 

Nicholas Devenyshe fined likewise 2d 

John Robyn fined likewise 3d 

Murytahg Harper fined likewise 1d 

Thomas Mulghran fined likewise 2d 

John Munteyne fined likewise 1d 

Jordan Kynedy fined likewise 1d 

Richard Brown fined likewise 2d 
 

So interestingly, 2 of the people fined were 

women, showing the kind of heavy physical work 

they were engaged in. One other thing to note is 

that fines varied between 1 penny and 3 pennies for 

different offenders – did some of these people cut 

down 3 trees and some just one, or did their fines 

vary because of their personal circumstances?  

Records of the court show that judges could be 

sympathetic to old or infirm people and especially 

to widows, and might reduce or forgive crimes 

against them – we’re not sure if that was what was 

happening here. Given that it was a local court and 

the jury were local men the offenders personal 

circumstances would have been known to them, so 

a scaled punishment based on personal wealth was 

at least possible.  

The lord also fined people for ‘trespassing in the 

forest’, which may refer to poaching or foraging in 

the forest. The lords were protective of their 

hunting rights over deer and boar etc. 

So there is a really significant amount of business 

in the Lucan Court about woods and forest, 

suggesting the presence of a relatively extensive 

forest / woods in the Lucan area. 

 

This article was written following attendance at a 

talk given by Sparky Booker in the Woodquay 

Venue in November 2015. Dr Booker a 

postdoctoral scholar in the History Department of 

Trinity College Dublin graciously permitted me to 

quote from her research. 

VF. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Adult Education Centre  
(LIFE Centre)  
DDLETB Adult Education Service 

Esker Hill, Lucan Tel. 6280029 

Free Classes: The L.I.F.E. Centre offers a wide 

range of part-time courses which are available to 

people whose first language is English and who 

require learning support and want to improve their 

reading and writing skills. If you need help or 

know someone who needs help with reading and 

writing please call us on 01-

6280029 and confidentiality is 

assured. 
 

Communications: Have you 

always wanted to improve your communication 

skills and at the same time update your computer 

skills, this is the course for you. In this course you 

will gain confidence using the computer and at the 

same time improve your English skills in writing, 

reading and speaking. Classes are on Thursday 

afternoons 2.30 – 4.30pm and Wednesday evenings 

7.00 – 9.00pm. Places available in both classes. 
 

Introduction to Communications: This course 

has been designed for adults who wish to improve 

their key skills. Having completed this course you 

will have learned new skills in reading, writing, 

spelling and basic computers skills. Successful 

completion will give you the opportunity to gain 

FETAC/ QQI accreditation. Classes run from 7
th

 

April to 9
th

 June and take place in Thursday 

9.30am-11.30am. 
  

Mathematics: This class is to help to improve 

your Mathematics at QQI Level 2 with the option 

available to progress on to QQI Level 3. 
 

Induction: This class is designed to help learners 

in a very small group setting to learn at their own 

pace. Classes take place Tuesday 2.30pm – 4.30pm 

and Wednesday 7pm -9pm. 

If you are interested in joining any of these classes 

or need any further information please telephone 

Ann Durran at 6280029. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Songs & Poems of Percy French with The Percy French 
Troubadours 

Westmanstown Conference Centre 

Friday 4th March 
At 8 pm 

Book now:  Telephone 01-6282071 or 087-9229322.   Show Ticket €15 

Show and 3 Course Carvery Meal €30.  Last orders 7 pm 



                    CHOOL               

             NEWS 
 

 

 

 

Scoil Mhuire, Woodview Hts / Airlie Hts 
History was made this week when Scoil Mhuire 

entered their first soccer team. On a bitterly cold 

afternoon in Airlie Heights our boys made a great 

start to their campaign by beating Swords Educate 

Together 6 – 1 in the first round of the cup. A 

mention must go to Toby Nnadozie who scored a 

hat-trick.   
 

The basketball leagues for 5
th

/6
th

 class came to an 

end with the boys’ final being won by Adidas BC 

captained by Alex Porumb and the girls’ final won 

by the Jelly Tots, captained by Sara Byrne. 

Earlier in the month nearly 50 boys and girls 

represented the school in the South Dublin County 

Council Cross Country competition in Griffeen 

Valley Park. All the children ran their hearts out, 

but pride of place goes to Shane Wynne and Adam 

McNulty of 3
rd

 class who both won their races. 
 

Our debaters travelled to St Francis Xavier school 

in Blanchardstown to oppose the motion that 

Ireland should take in more refugees. 

Unfortunately we didn’t impress the adjudicator 

enough, but the team, captained by Sara Lovett, 

and ably assisted by Alex O’Toole and Laoise 

Bould represented the school very well. 
 

Next week our boys and girls in 6
th

 class will be 

confirmed in St Patrick’s church – we wish them 

and their families the best of luck.      
 

Our Senior Infants were treated to a puppet show 

put on by Garbo Productions. The theme for the 

show was anti-litter. 
 

We are putting a big push on for healthy eating, 

and every day there will be surveys carried out to 

see how many children are eating fruit or 

vegetables in their lunch – the classes with the 

highest figures will be considered for Class of the 

Month. 
 

The staff and Board of Management would like to 

extend their deepest sympathies to the staff, parents 

and children of Divine Mercy SNS, Balgaddy on 

the recent passing of their principal, John Ring – ar 

dheis Dé go raibh a anam. 
 

And finally, if you must drive into Woodview 

Hts/Airlie Hts please be mindful of local residents, 

other road users and most importantly any school 

children attempting to cross roads. If you use the 

drive-thru system in the school grounds PLEASE 

DRIVE SLOWLY, and parking in the school 

grounds is for staff only – parents dropping off 

children must use the designated “drop off” zone 

only. 

Coláiste Phádraig  
Soccer: Well done to our u15 soccer team who 

advanced to the Leinster Minor Cup semi finals 

after defeating De La Sale College Dundalk 4-1 in 

their 1-4 final encounter on Wednesday. 2 goals 

from the impressive Thomas Oluwa plus goals 

from Warren Curran and Roland Idowu ensured a 

well deserved win for the team. Next up is a semi 

final against Kieran’s Kilkenny in the coming days. 

The Minor Cup is currently in the school trophy 

cabinet so hopefully the team can retain this 

prestigious trophy and keep up the school’s 

excellent record in soccer in recent years. Our 1
st
 yr 

soccer team were unfortunately beaten 5-2 by 

Coláiste Choilm in the 1-4 final of the 1
st
 yr 

Leinster Cup just before mid-term. Lucan were 

unfortunately missing a number of key players on 

the day so it was always going to be a difficult task 

taking on a talented Swords team. Lucan fell 

behind early on when a straightforward cross into 

the box was unfortunately diverted into his own 

goal by a Lucan defender. The team refused to feel 

sorry for themselves and equalised after 15 mins 

when Jamie Callaghan nodded home at the far post 

after a brilliant corner delivery from Kyle 

Robinson. Lucan took the lead minutes later when 

Adam Lambe rose unchallenged in the box to head 

home another of Kyle’s exquisite deliveries, this 

time from a free kick. Lucan’s impressive keeper 

Kian Moore unfortunately pulled a muscle just 

before half time which unsettled the defence a little 

and Swords took advantage in the 2
nd

 half with 4 

unanswered goals to advance to the semi-finals at 

Lucan’s expense.  
 

Basketball: Well done to our 1
st
 yr basketball team 

who enjoyed 2 impressive wins recently in the 

group stages of their Eastern League A campaign. 

The team beat Oatlands College 64-14 before 

defeating St. Andrew’s College 32-14.  Silas 

Sandey impressed for Lucan with 22 points in the 

first match and 18 in their 2
nd

 match. Their final 

match is against Moyle Park and a win will secure 

a place in the 1-4 finals so we wish the team well. 

The 2
nd

 yr team were beaten by 8 points by 

Oatlands in their group match before they defeated 

St. Andrew’s 47-21 with Gavin Nestor and James 

Kebana contributing a lot of points in each game.  
 

Football: Hard luck to our senior football team 

who were defeated in the Dublin Senior Football 

“B” Final held in O’ Toole Park on Tuesday. The 

team had qualified for the final in impressive style 

as they beat St. Paul’s Raheny by 8 points in the 

semi final but Clonkeen College proved to be too 

strong in the final and they ran out deserved 

winners on the day against a young Lucan team.  

 

 

 



Lucan Library - March/ Márta 2016 
For Children 

Story Time – Tuesdays, 3.00pm for c.3-5  

year olds. All welcome 
 

Gymboree 

Friday 11 March 10.00am 

Fun, interactive musical workshop for 6 months to 

c. 5 years and their parent/guardian. 

Booking essential, from Thursday 3 March, 

1.30pm, via www.eventbrite.ie 
 

Yoga Storytelling, for Pre-Schoolers 

With Nicola Foxe Tuesday 15 March, 11am 

Booking essential, contact the library now, or 

further places from Thursday 3 March 1.30pm, via 

www.eventbrite.ie 
 

Arts & Crafts with Elena 

With Irish theme. Wednesday 16 March, 3.30pm 

for 7-9 year olds. Booking essential, from 

Thursday 3 March, 1.30pm, via www.eventbrite.ie 
 

Seachtain na Gaeilge 

Story Time - Scéal as Gaeilge 

Tuesday 8 & 15 March, 3pm for c.3-5 year olds 

All welcome 
 

Lucan Comhaltas Ceolteoirí 

Traditional music performance 

Saturday 12 March, 2.30pm. All welcome 
 

Robert O’Connor, Tempo Music School 

Traditional Music – bodhrán workshop 

School booking, 1 class. Tuesday 15 March, 

9.45am. Booking from Thursday 3 March, contact 

the library. 
 

1916 Programme 
How did People Live in 1916? 

With Joe Devlin - Monday 7 March, 11.30am 
Education and history through the medium of 

drama. 

School booking, for 1
st
 year/Transition year 

Now booking, contact the library. 
 

Cumann na mBan and the Women of 1916 

Tuesday 8 March, 7pm with historian Ann 

Matthews 

All welcome, now booking. 
 

1916 Rua Red Writing Workshop – 2 Parts 

With Alan Nolan and Elaine Leader. 

Monday 21 March, 12.30-2.30pm & Tuesday 22 

March, 10am – 12pm 

For adults – creative writing and etching art 

workshops, going towards county-wide exhibition. 

Booking essential, from Thursday 3 March, contact 

the library. 
 

Engineers’ Week - Learn It Lego Workshops 

Tuesday 8 March, 9.30am, 10.50am and 12.10pm 

Class bookings for 3
rd

-6
th

 class, one class per 

session. Now booking, contact the library. 

Community Cuidiú 

Tuesday 1 March, 10am – 12pm.Local parenting 

support group. (www.cuidiu.ie) 

New members welcome. 
 

Flood Plain consultation 

By South Dublin County Council. Wednesday 2 

March, 12-7.30pm. All welcome to call in.  
 

Citizen's Information Outreach 

Drop-in facility with the Citizen’s Information 

CentreWednesday 30 March, 10.30am-12.30pm 

All welcome 

 

South Dublin Volunteer Centre 

Public information staffed stand Wednesday 30
th

 

March, 2-4pm. All welcome 
 

Enterprise Week 

Brigitte T. Murphy – Finding Your Business 

Feet 

Thursday 10 March, 1pm-2pm Author workshop – 

how to maximise skills and experience to form a 

business. Lunch will be provided! 

Now booking, contact the library. 
 

Books & Reading 

Lucan Library Book Club Wednesday 30 March 

at 7pm. New members welcome 
 

Children’s Book Club 

Tuesday 8 March, 3.45pm, for 10-12 year olds 

Discussing ‘There’s a Boy in the Girls’  

Bathroom’ by Louis Sachar. New members 

welcome.  
 

Home Delivery Service 

Friday 18 March,10am-12pm 

New borrowers welcome 
 

Life Long Learning 

Lucan Knitting Club 

Mondays 10.30am – 12noon. All welcome 
 

HSE Health and well-being talk 

by Caroline Peppard, HSE Health and well-being 

unit. Monday 21 March, 7-8pm 

Booking required, now booking 
 
 

Japanese Family Group 

Thursday 10 & 24 March, 1.30pm - 3.30pm 

Parent and children group with arts and crafts 

activities for local Japanese families. 
 

Class Visits 

Every Thursday and Friday morning 

Schools, crèches etc. welcome, by appointment 
 

 

For further information contact 621 6422 or 

www.southdublinlibraries.ie 

Follow Lucan Library on Facebook 

Follow South Dublin Libraries on Facebook 

Follow us on twitter at sdcclibraries and stay in 

touch 

http://www.eventbrite.ie/
http://www.eventbrite.ie/
http://www.eventbrite.ie/
http://www.cuidiu.ie/
http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie/


 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Operation Transformation 

Pounds lost. That may have been the individual 

ambition for participants in Operation 

Transformation. However, the Flannery brothers 

achieved the loss of pounds in a more dramatic 

fashion on Friday night last with the beards (and 

more) disappearing and Crumlin Hospital being the 

beneficiary. Operation Transformation participants 

brought their programme to an end on Thursday, 

celebrating friendships formed, the loss of kg’s, 

shared pain in the rain, topped off with a quick bite 

to eat!  
 

Senior Football & Hurling both had home wins 

on Sunday in the mist of what felt like an 

(unnamed) storm. The footballers were first out at 

10:30am against Templeogue in the St VDeP Cup.  

3:11 to 1:04 was the final score. Next weekend 

Senior Football start their Div 1 campaign away to 

Cuala. 
 

The hurlers had their game switched from Crumlin 

to Lucan well in advance, but on the morning it 

was changed to Adamstown, before being changed 

back to the senior pitch with less than an hour to 

go. No intent to cause confusion there, just a 

genuine effort to manage pitches, given the 

weather, and given that we have allot of games this 

coming weekend. The hurling game itself was a 

Boland Cup game, Lucan had a one point deficit at 

the half but turned it around to finish winners 2:11 

to 1:10. 
 

Lucan Senior Ladies Football had 27 players 

embarked on a trip to Kerry last weekend to 

participate in the annual Comortas Peil Paid 

O’Shea. Dublin clubs featured ell with  

Man-O-War that eventually took the title. 
 

Dublin participation for club players is very 

significant. Emma Flanagan, Ali Twomey, and 

Orla Beagan lined out for Dublin Senior Camogie, 

Jonny McCaffrey and Chris Crummy for Dublin 

Senior Hurlers, Michael Robinson and Ciaran 

Smith for Dublin Minor Footballers, Abby Shiels, 

Caitlin Maguire and Aoife Coffee for Dublin U14 

Ladies Football.  
 

St Josephs Camogie All Ireland Final is 

scheduled for 5th March against Scoil na Trionoide 

(Doon, Co. Limerick), with the venue yet to be 

advised. 

 

 

Amongst the juveniles, CCC2 was still football this 

weekend with wins for 14B and 16A’s. The 15A 

footballers great run came to a halt - long season 

ahead. Next weekend things get allot busier with 

Ladies Football and CCC2 Hurling games at all 

levels. 
 

One new initiative - Soup, toasted sandwiches, 

tea/coffee etc now available at the 

club bar at weekends. This is 

beginning to prove quite popular. 
 

Cúpla Focal Club 

Michael O’Gradaig and Seán O’Lanagáin will 

continue their Cúpla Focal Club on Monday night. 

Eight O’Clock do na daoine ag tosnú, and nine 

O’Clock dos na saineolaí. 
 

Quiz Night 

Wednesday next (2/3) is a Quiz night (no bingo). 

The quiz is being hosted by Hillcrest residents 

association. 
 

Set Dancing continues in the function room on 

Wednesday at 8:30pm, and the 25-Card Drive 

continues on Friday Night at 9pm, new participants 

are always welcome. 
 

Lucan District Credit Union Academy @ Lucan 

Sarsfields continues every Saturday at 9:30am for 

the Boys and 10am for the Girls. All welcome to 

come and try and we would encourage parents to 

get involved and assist the existing mentors. 
 

The club shop is open as usual on Thursday 7pm-

9pm and on Saturday 10:30am to 1:30pm. 
 

Lotto 

There was no winner of this week’s €1,000 Lotto 

draw; numbers were 4, 11, 19 and 25. Lotto 

sponsor was O’Grady Hearing Care Services. Next 

week’s jackpot is €1,500, and the draw will be 

managed by team Gerry McAndrew on Sunday 

night. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

CUMANN NA 

                  SÁIRSÉALAIGH 

 LEAMHCÁIN 

                  www.lucansarsfields.ie     
            1886                     

Saturday  12th  of  March  
 

Rory’s Stories - Live Show 
 

Tickets available at the bar,  

but are limited. 

 

Also, St Patrick’s Day is not far 

away and (as you may have seen 

from the posters) a big day is in 

store at the club. 

 



 

LUCAN HARRIERS A.C. 
It was a great week for Lucan Harriers with all 

Sections of the Club in action. 
 

Juveniles 

The Juveniles were back in Santry taking part in 

the Juvenile Dublin Indoor Championships.  Sean 

Thompson won Gold in the Triple Jump and Aine 

Sheehan took Silver in the U17 Shot Putt and was 

fourth in the Long Jump.  In the U15s Girls Chloe 

Sheehan, Brianna Sheehan and Shauna Melia all 

competed at the Championships for the first time in 

the Shot Putt and Long Jump putting in great 

performances and were unlucky to miss out on 

medals.   The 60m races were held on Sunday and 

there were fantastic results for Lucan Harriers with 

Gold medal for Chelsea Olumba (U11 Girls), 

Silver medal for Liam Brennan (U12 Boys), 

Bronze medals for Davis Quinn (U10 Boys) and 

Hannah Moriarty (U12 Girls),  4th place for David 

Coakley (U10 Boys), 4th place for Eve Noctor 

(U12 Girls) and finalists in Saoirse Fitzgerald (U10 

Girls) and  Sophie Reihill (U13 Girls) 
 

National Duathlon Series 

Following on from his sixth place in Race 1, 

Lucan's Will Byrne finished third in Race 2 of the 

National Duathlon Series which was held in 

Punchestown on Sunday 21st February. 
 

Dunboyne Meet & Train Cross Country 

Lucan sent 2 teams & 12 ladies to the Dunboyne 

Meet & Train Cross Country 2 mile race on 

Sunday 21st.  In very difficult and muddy 

conditions, the Lucan delegation put in some 

excellent performances with Jana Rakociova 

leading the Lucan ladies home.   
 

 

 

Operation Transformation 5k 

Four members of Lucan's fit4life group who have 

recently taken up running headed to the Phoenix 

Park on Saturday 20th to join thousands of others 

making a difference to their health.  Marie Collins, 

Anne Walker, Amanda Boland and Aideen 

McCormack put in great performances. 

 

 

Members of U10 and U11 Juveniles who took part 

in the 60m in Santry 

 

 
 

Lucan Harriers A.C. Golf Classic 
Venue: The K Club on the Palmer Course  

(Home of the 2016 Irish Open in May 2016) 

Thursday 14
th

 April 2016  

Shotgun Start at 2pm 

4 Course Evening Meal 
 

4 Players per Team – €200 per Team 

(Payment to be made at least 3 weeks prior to 

event) 

Supplementary payment of €10 for each additional 

Dinner Guest.  
 

Hole Sponsorship available. Auction Prizes 

Welcome 

Further Information 

from Gerry Byrne 086 

2434712 

fundraising4lucanharri

ers@gmail.com 

 
 
Lucan athletes before the 

start of the Dunboyne 2 

Mile Cross Country 

 
 
 
 

mailto:fundraising4lucanharriers@gmail.com
mailto:fundraising4lucanharriers@gmail.com


LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
Winter Leagues 

This years winter leagues have been sponsored  

by Halpenny Golf. 

Semi Finals 

Sunday last saw the semi finals of the leagues ón a 

windy and wet day. All four teams were in great 

form as all games and matches were very close. 

Semi final 1 was between The Phillipos and the 

Winter Warriors and this match went down to the 

very last game. After the doubles the Phillipos led 

the match 3-1.  In the singles the first match was 

between replacement Paul Dillon and Lady Vice-

captain Linda unfortunately nó scalp with Paul 

winning the match. Then it was Dave Lee against 

Danny Kilduff and it was Danny who played 

fantastic to beat Dave. John Byrne and Frank 

Loakman shared the spoils, this result meant the 

last match was the decider with the Phillipos 

neading only a half and the Winter Warrios needing 

a win to drag the match into a play-off but it was to 

be the Phillipos day with the match heading to the 

last hole Sandra Keogh beat Paul County to gain 

match point and the all important scalp. 

Semi final 2 featured The Fridge Magnets and 

Langans Ball. After the doubles the match was still 

very close at 3-1, going into the singles both teams 

were in with a shout of winning. The fridge 

magnets replacement Gerry Ward Beat Gents Vice 

captain Terry O'shaughnessy in a very close game. 

Next up was Jay Condron and Peter Anderson 

whos match went to the final hole and it was Peter 

who held his nerve to win. Philo Condron got the 

Scalp over Andy Fitzgerald and unfortunately 

Fionna Langan couldnt gain a scalp versus Peter 

Fitzgerald to bring the match to a playoff leaving 

the Fridge magnets victorious and move ón to the 

final. 

Sundays Final 

The Phillipos v The Fridge Magnets 

Dress code will apply. All support welcome. 
 

The Gents Day Out 

Please note in order to secure your place on the 

Gents Day Out to Ryston, a deposit of €10 must be 

paid on or before Sunday, February 21st. 

Full payment must be made by Sunday, March 6th. 

Payment will be accepted by Noel Leonard, Terry 

O’Shaughnessy or Michael O’Gorman. 
 

Womans Day Out 

Money for the ladies day out to be paid to Bernie 

Blake, Kathleen Croke or Brenda Purcell 
 

Friday Nights 

This friday Val's Chase The joker with the jackpot 

now carrying over €290. 

Friday nights Darts Competitions rún by Seve 

McGrath and Val Poleon. All members welcome up 

for a great night with lots of fun and now a few 

quid up for grabs. 

Music upcoming 

12th of March gents and ladies day out come and 

join us in the club after with DJ Flano 

19th March is our Drive-In weekend and we will 

celebrate the start of the new season with Strike 2 

2nd April our first Presentation night of the Drive-

In and the Easter Classic with music from John 

Collins 

For any information or results or social events in 

the club please see our website 

http://www.lucanpitchandputt.com/ 

 

 

ST MARY’S LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
Results: 15th February 2016  

N/S:  
1st.  Margaret Nardone & Miriam Doyle 

2nd. Carmel Doocey & Joy Campbell 

3rd. Betty Stanley & Kathleen Collery 

Congratulations to Margaret Nardone & Miriam 

Doyle winners of the Betty Fitzpatrick Perpetual 

Trophy 2016. 

Results: 22nd February 2016  

N/S:  
1st. Wendy Geoghegan & Ann McGee 

2nd. Melita Gorman & Barbara Clarke 

3rd. Ann Bolger & Betty Fitzpatrick 

E/W:  

1st. Noeline Brennan & Maura O'Reilly 

2nd. Marguerite Cunningham & Jacinta McKelvey 

3rd. Joint: Rosemary Deacon & Eileen Pentz  

                 Paula Doyle & Maureen Murray 

Tournament Director Monday 29th Feb. - Carmel 

Shanley. 

 

 

ST. MARY’S CARDS 
1

st
:  Prim Dempsey 

2
nd

: Bill Ryan 

3
rd

:  Margaret Doyle 

4
th

:  Michael Bradly. 

 

 

 

Transport Users 
I observed the movement of traffic over a number 

of weeks on the N4 on the footbridge from Tandy’s 

Lane to Tesco. None of the city bound traffic used 

the bus lane, most of the country buses did not use 

the bus lane either except a few that dropped off 

passengers at the bus stop, a waste of scarce road 

space. To relieve congestion in Lucan traffic 

should be allowed onto the N4 from Tandy’s Lane. 

If the officials maintain it’s a safety problem then 

dividing barriers should be erected similar to the 

barriers on the other side of the road that are 

working very satisfactorily. 

T. Newton 086 3127364.  

http://www.lucanpitchandputt.com/


Church Notices ð 28 th  February 2016  
 

Third Sunday of Lent 
 

St. Mary's  
Lucan 
 Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 

9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7 pm 
 

Weekday Masses – Monday – Friday 10 am and 

7.30 pm.  Friday – 1
st
 Friday of the month.  

During Lent Rosary 9.30am followed by Morning 

Prayer 9.45am Monday – Saturday  

Saturday 10 am Mass 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament (Nuns 

Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm and Saturday  

7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday after  

10 am Mass and after the 6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms: Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to book at 

least one month before ceremony. 
 

Deepest Sympathy to the family and friends of 

Molly 0’Reilly, late of Weston and Elm Hall 

Nursing Home. May she rest in peace. 

 

 

Divine Mercy 
Lucan South 
Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday – Friday 9.15 am 
 

Adoration  

Daily Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and 

Chaplet of Divine Mercy, from 2pm – 3pm.  

To celebrate this special ‘Holy Year of Mercy’ this 

adoration will take place each weekday afternoon. 
 

Baptisms: Parents are asked to attend an 

information meeting before making arrangements 

or booking dates. 

 

 

Lucan Presbyterian  
Church 
Sunday: 10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

 

 
 

St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / 
Adamstown 
Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9 am, 10.30 am and  

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Saturday 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays after  

10am and 7pm Masses 
 

Baptisms: 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays at 12.45pm and 2

nd
 

Saturday at 12.30pm. 

At least four weeks’ notice is required to facilitate 

preparation. Applications between 10am and 

1.00pm Monday to Friday at Parish Office or after 

any Mass as Parents are required to attend a pre-

Baptism Meeting. Bookings cannot be  

accepted on the telephone or by email.  

  

 

Lucan Methodist  
Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 

 

St. Andrewôs   
Church of Ireland 
Sunday: St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am  
 

 

Come and Fellowship 
with the Holy Spirit 
Bush Centre, Balgaddy, Lucan South 

Every Saturday from 6pm – 8pm.  

Call: 087-3744782. 

Come and experience the Lord.  

www.InHisPresenceIntercessors.com 

 

 

Gospel Baptist Church 
Pastor Les Hill. Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Sunday school 10.30 am. Sunday Morning Service 

11.40am. Weekday Bible Study 7 pm 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekday Evening Lenten Masses 
During Lent for the three Lucan Parishes evening Mass will be in  

St. Mary’s Church, Lucan, at 7.30 pm 

 

http://www.inhispresenceintercessors.com/

